
AGENDA ITEM FOR ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING      (   )  Discussion only 
                                                                                                 ( X )  Action 

FROM (DEPT/ DIVISION):    County Counsel 

SUBJECT:      Stanfield Funding Request     

Background:   

The City of Stanfield is requesting funding for its 
pedestrian lighting project.  The project qualifies 
for bicycle path/footpath funding.  The project is 
being funded by ODOT, with a local match of 
$130,000.  The amount being requested from the 
City from the fund is $93,000.  The request is 
before the Board for approval.    

Requested Action:    

Adopt Order No. RD2021-04  

ATTACHMENTS:      Proposed Order 
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******************************************************* 

Scheduled for meeting on:       August 18, 2021 

Action taken:  

******************************************************* 
Follow-up: 



THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF UMATILLA COUNTY

STATE OF OREGON

In the Matter of Approval of     )
Expenditure of Funds to City     )  Order No. RD2021-04
of Stanfield for Footpath and    )
Bicycle Path         )   

WHEREAS, pursuant to ORS 366.514 and 366.762, Umatilla County
receives funds from the State of Oregon Department of
Transportation for bicycle paths and footpaths, which funds are
held in Program 4504 of Fund 204;                                 

WHEREAS the City of Stanfield requests the sum of $93,000 for
the City pedestrian street lighting project and purchase of and
installation of light fixtures for pedestrian lighting on Main
Street between Ball and Harding Avenues, following the Oregon
Department of Transportation’s project on Highway 395 to narrow it
to two lanes.

NOW THEREFORE the Board of Commissioners orders that the
expenditure of funds from the bicycle/footpaths funds is approved
in the amount of $93,000 to the City of Stanfield for the fiscal
year 2021/22.  If the funds are not used and expended by June  30,
2022, this authorization shall lapse and the funds may be used and
dedicated for other bicycle/footpath purposes.

DATED this 18th day of August, 2021.

UMATILLA COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

George L. Murdock, Chair

John M. Shafer, Commissioner

Daniel N. Dorran, Commissioner
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ATTEST:
OFFICE OF COUNTY RECORDS

Records Officer
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